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Teaching learning Feedback

In this particular category of feedback, Department of History has performed well for the
last 5 academic years. In the April 2022 session students have appreciated the teaching of
Dr. Santosh Ghuge as excellent and appreciated the other faculty member Chhandas
Naikwade for caring about students and making the subject easy to understand. However a
student has raised concerns about the personality of one teacher, Chhandas Naikwade. He
was observed to be biased about one particular student by them. Some students also felt that
Chhandas Naikwade needs to manage the time better.The concerned teacher has agreed to
improve his work ethics and time management and promised to maintain professionalism in
his conduct.

In the odd semester feedback for 2021-22 session students have observed Dr. Santosh
Ghuge’s teaching style as effective. His friendly approach, energetic nature is well
appreciated by the students. Students have also appreciated Chhandas Naikwade's Teaching
style and making his subject interesting. Students have also expressed that there should be
more guidance for the competitive exams is needed. Some of them have not liked when they
have asked to use the internet as an ICT tool in the classroom by Chhandas Naikwade. They
also think that Chhandas Naikwade should work on his knowledge base. Dr Santosh Ghuge
has conveyed these concerns to him and he has responded positively to the same.

Curriculum Feedback

The scores of History department in the Alumni Feedback on curriculum are above 4 pointers
in all categories. Lower scores were received on the question whether curriculum enhanced
their professional skills. The department with the help of career development cell of
Fergusson College is working to recognise the skill set in the History major students so that
they can be made employable. Students have suggested revising the TYBA syllabus, which
will be taken under consideration in the next BOS meeting.



